TOWN OF HAMPDEN

Town House 625 Main Street Hampden, MA 01036

Phone 413-566-2151 Ext. 110 Fax: 413-566-3513

e-mail conservation@hampden.org

Norma J. Buckley, Clerk



Conservation Commission Bonnie Geromini Judy McKinley Brewer Philip Grant Ted Zebert Andrew Netherwood

Tim Hanley

HAMPDEN CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING

March 16, 2016

Judy McKinley Brewer, Ted Zebert, Andrew Netherwood, **Present:** Tim Hanley, Bonnie Geromini, Phil Grant were absent

- Judy McKinley Brewer opened the March 16, 2016 meeting for Bonnie Geromini at 7:00.
- The February 17, 2016 meeting minutes were read. Judy McKinley Brewer made a motion to accept the changes. Ted Zebert made a motion to accept the minutes with the changes and Andrew Netherwood 2nd the motion. All members were in favor.
- Judy McKinley Brewer and the members of the Conservation Committee talked with 7:20 Mr. Switzer about the bridges going across the property on Howlett Hill Rd. and what should be done about them. Mr. Switzer said that when the logging is done the bridges should be taking down. There was a suggestion to leave the bridges in as an access if there be a need for fire department or other agencies. Mr. Switzer said that is no plans for building or development of any houses on this land is for logging purposes only.
- 7:25 Judy McKinley Brewer would like to address the situation about the Building Dept. giving out permits for building on or near designated NHESP or wetland properties. Also wants to discuss Mr. Hackett's building a garage on NHESP land and also property at 192 Glendale Rd. who wants to put in a solar unit on the grass at their property. The Building Dept. told them all they needed was a Building Certificate which was gave them.
- Ted Zebert made a motion to close the arch 16, 2016 meeting, Tim Hanley 2nd the motion. The meeting closed at 7:45. All were in favor.